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Friday 23
rd

 November 2018 

Governor Vacancy 

We are seeking a Parent Governor to join the Governing Body of Hook Junior School and are 
particularly interested in applications from individuals with experience of financial management, 
procurement, facilities management and special educational needs - although anyone interested in 
a role is encouraged to apply. Read more about this opportunity on our website. 

Bring a Bottle Mufti Day ï Friday 30
th

 November 

In preparation for the HSPA Christmas Fair on Saturday 1st December, children are invited to 
ñbring a bottleò and wear non-uniform to school on Friday 30th November. Tubs will be placed near 
the school gates for donated bottles. We kindly ask that you ensure that any items donated are 
within their use-by date.  

Meet the Author School Trip ï Megan Rix 

A lucky group of Year 6 and 5 pupils were selected to meet award winning 
author Megan Rix. Megan is popular for writing animal based books - some of 
which are based on her own experiences.  As well as writing Megan is a 
puppy trainer for assistance dogs.  We were lucky enough to meet one at the 
event who gave us a demonstration of what an assistance dog does. 

Look out for The Paw House and The Bomber which are available from the 
school library. 

Family Support 

We would like to make you aware of Hampshireôs Family Information and Services Hub.  This is a 
web page that allows families to find information about what is going on in their local area, with 
details on how to access services, organisations and activities in Hampshire.   

You will find a range of useful web links, downloadable resources, and online videos on various 
issues and topics that may be able to provide you with the support that you need, or answer 
questions that you may have. To access this page, you can use the following link or Google ófamily 
information and services hubô.  

https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/directory/home.page  

https://www.hook-jun.hants.sch.uk/index.php/governors/governor-vacancies
https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/directory/home.page
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Every day counts... 

Your childôs attendance matters! 

Should my child stay home from school? 

Parents often ask us if their child should be in school. If your child has no temperature but has a 
mild cough, cold or headache then medical advice is to give them paracetamol and send them to 
school. We will always contact you if your childôs condition worsens or if we believe it is contagious.  

Preventing or minimizing illnesses ï it can be done! 

One way to lessen the number of days your child needs to stay home is to prevent the illness in the 
first place. Childhood immunisations can prevent many diseases, such as measles, mumps, and 
chicken pox. Many illnesses can also be prevented through proper hygiene. 

There are two attendance sessions every day so missing school for a whole 
day counts as two absences. 

Medical/dental/optician appointments 

Whenever possible, make all medical appointments at the end of the school day or outside school 
hours. If an appointment is made in school time your child should come to school first and/or return 
after their appointment. Please be aware that the absence or illness of a pupil should not affect the 
education of their siblings. If a pupil has an appointment (particularly at the beginning or end of the 
school day) arrangements should be made to ensure that the other sibling is dropped off or 
collected from school on time. 

Lack of sleep 

If your child has been ill in the night and has had broken sleep, please consider sending them into 
school as soon as possible. Your child may feel better and they will have the chance to join their 
friends and find out about homework and learning missed. 

Did you know that of pupils who miss between 10% and 20% of school: 

¶ Only 35% manage to go on and achieve five A* to C GCSEs including English and 
mathematics, compared to 73% of pupils with over 95% attendance 

¶ Only 66% of pupils gained a Level 4+ in English or mathematics at Key Stage 2, compared 
to 87% of pupils with over 95% attendance. 

Finally ï remember to phone the school for any absence and bring a note when your child returns 
to confirm the reason and date of return to school. Supervise your child to catch up on work 
missed. Please note that regulations for schools give the head teacher the right to consider 
whether to accept absences and may decide to record an absence as unauthorised. 
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Stars of the Week 

Year 3  India H., Finn B., Amelia-Jayne P., 

Year 4 Ruby D.,  Elliot R., Eliza B., Joshua M. 

Year 5 Kaelyn H., Emily H., Lily H., Spencer F. 

Year 6  Rosie W., Joe L., Caleb C. 

Reading 
Winners: 

5JH 

 

Events Calendar 

Date Event 

Monday 19th November School Nurse height and weight check in year 6 

Tuesday 27th November HSPA Bag2School Colllection 

Tuesday 27th November Yr 3 Learning Event for parents and carers 2.15pm 

Friday 30th November Bring a Bottle Mufti Day 

Saturday 1st December  HSPA Christmas Fair 

Monday 3rd December 
Yr 6 to visit Robert Mayôs School to watch their pantomime 
performance of Beauty and the Beast   

Tuesday 4th December Athlete visiting for assembly and workshops 

Thursday 6th December Yr 6 Holocaust Survivor Talk (children only)  

Friday 7th December INSET Day 

Monday 10th December 
Yr 4 Christmas Play to years 5 and 6 (afternoon performance) 
and to parents (evening performance at 6.15pm)  

Tuesday 11th December 
Yr 4 Christmas Play to year 2 (afternoon performance) and 
parents (evening performance at 6.15pm)  

Wednesday 12th December Yr 4 Singers visiting Raven House 

Friday 14th December Christmas Lunch  

Friday 14th December Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day 

Tuesday 18th December HSPA School Disco 5-6pm 

Wednesday 19th December Rocksteady Concert 9.15am 

Wednesday 19th December Carols Around the Tree 6.30pm 

Friday 21st December Last day of term ï finishing at 1.20pm 

Monday 7th January 2019 Spring Term Begins 
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Less than a week to go until our Prosecco fundraiser at The Base! Donôt miss out on your tickets.  You can 
buy tickets from the Base office any day this week, 8.45am-12.00pm, or during evening sessions. 
Alternatively, you can message us () and we will make individual arrangements for you to collect your tickets. 
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